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REPORT: Favorable 7-0: Council Members, Dernoga, Harrison, Hawkins, Dernoga, Fisher, Olson, and 

Oriadha. Absent: Blegay, Burroughs, Franklin, and Watson. 
 

The Prince George's County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on May 8, 2023, to 

consider CB-057-2023. CB-057-2023 is a Collective Bargaining Agreement by and between Prince 

George's County, Maryland, and Council 67, American Federation of State, County and Municipal 

Employees (AFSCME), AFL-CIO, and its affiliated Local 241 (School Crossing Guards) (AFSCME 

241). This Agreement covers Fiscal Years 2023 and 2024. This legislation aims to provide the corrected 

wage rates on the charts. 

 

The wage rates posted in the two Scheduled Pay Rate charts found in the AFSCME 241 Collective 

Bargaining Agreement and Salary Schedule contain errors. The Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) 

was enacted pursuant to CB-054-2022, and the accompanying Salary Schedule X was adopted in 

accordance with CR-067-2022, so both need to be amended at this time. 

 

OMB notes that to correct the salary schedule for employees covered by the collective bargaining unit 

AFSCME Local 241, the fiscal impact is minimal and already absorbed. 

 

Ms. Skinner, Office of the County Executive, spoke in support. 

 

The Office of Law reports CB-057-2023 to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments to its 

enactment.  

 

After discussion, the Prince George's County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole, voted  

CB-057-2023 out favorably, 7-0. 


